
' " " O W A W A (Sta TAWA (Staff) - A 15-
year-veteran of rifle com
petitions from the Elgin 
Regiment won the highest: 
award accorded to a Canadian 
marksman during the four-day 
National Service Rifles 
Championship held here at the 
Connaught Ranges from 
Wednesday to Saturday. 

Capt. D.K. Nicholson of 51 
Vanbuskirk Dr. in St. Thomas 
received one of the two Queen's 

Igin rifleman wins Quefen's Medal, defeated, 2j 
May of this year. • I Medals awarded to shooters at 

the competition. Capt. 
Nicholson was one of three 
competitors from the Elgin 
Regiment at the shoot; Mess 
Warrant Officer C.R. Crosby 
was also part of the 12-man 
team that went and Trooper 
Greg Teslia competed as an 
individual. 

To win the Queen's Medal for 
reservists, Capt. Nicholson had 
to defeat over 200 other com

petitors from JIfcross Canada. 
They assemblea in Ottawa as 
part of five l2-man teams 
representing thi militia areas 
in Canada or as jpart of the five 
18-man teams representing the 
regimental f|rce combat 
groups. Others • came as in
dividuals to sh#pt. 

Capt. Nichc^on won the 
Queen's Medal for reservists or 
RCMP shooters. A second 
medal was awarded to 
members of the regular forces. 
AT CAMP BORDEN 

To get to the competition, 
Capt. Nicholson was part of the 
Elgin RegimenJ team that 
swept the Ontario Cham
pionships at Canip Borden in 

Following that, he took parr-' 
m an invitational shoot that 
involved between 30 and 40 
competitors from the Ontario 
championsliips. He was then 
selected as part of the 12-man 
team that represented this 
militia area. 

In 1967 Capt. Nicholson took 
part in the 98th annual rifle 
meet at Bisley Camp, Brook-
wood, Surrey, England, near 
London. He was Lt.-Col. D.K. 

^Nicholson of the Elgin 
'Collegiate Institute Cadet 
Corps at the time. 

Capt. Nicholson has been 
shooting competitively since 
1962. C A P T . D O U G N I C H O L S O N 


